Village of Stoddard

Village Board Meeting

August 10th, 2021
6:00 p.m.
The Village Board met in regular session.  Roll call:  Bob Wurtzel, Steve Davis, Bill Evans, Scott Chiples, Robin Palmer, Tom Venner and Garry Oliver.  
Minutes:  Motion Palmer, second Chiples to approve the minutes from the July meeting. All aye. Motion carried. 
Appearances:  None.
Bills and Vouchers:  Motion Evans, second Palmer to approve July payments #20094-20157 in the amount of $84,158.32 for payment.  All aye.  Motion carried.
Committee Reports:

Board of Appeals – No meeting. Board of Review – No meeting. Budget & Finance – No meeting. 

Building/Zoning/Land Planning – No meeting. Fire – No meeting.
Park – Park Committee Meeting, July 16th, 2021, Stoddard Village Park, 3:30 p.m. Meeting called to order at 3:30 p.m.  Roll call: Rick Anderson, Tom Venner, Steve Davis. Minutes:  Motion Venner, second Davis to approve minutes from previous meeting.  All aye.  Motion carried. Appearances: None.
Unfinished Business:

Discussion on proposed fall festival.  Considering: Chicken Q starting at 4:00, 300 halves, Live music, Car show, Corn hole tournament, cash bar.
New Business:

Discussion on changing hours at splash pad to 10 a.m. to 8 p.m.  Approved. Motion Venner, second Davis to adjourn.  All aye.  Motion carried. Adjournment.
Personnel- No meeting.
Police- No meeting. Vernon County Sheriff’s Department Sgt. Lucas Sellers gave a report on the traffic control situation on Proksch Coulee Road.  Sgt. Sellers shared a computer printout of the traffic patterns observed on Proksch Coulee Road from July 17 – 26.  During the observation period over 2,000 vehicles travelled through the route. 91% of the vehicles were within 10 mph of the speed limit.  Sgt. Sellers stated that the situation had been discussed at the department. The recommendation is that the stop signs on Proksch Coulee Road be taken out as they really served no purpose. Increased patrol and writing some tickets were seen as a much better alternative to controlling traffic related problems on that stretch of street. The recommendation will be taken up at the next Public Works meeting. 
Public Works – No meeting.
W&S - Utilities Commission Meeting, July 19th, 2021, 3:30 p.m., Stoddard Sewer Plant. Meeting called to order at 3:30 p.m.  Present - Mark Peterson, John Tully and Russ Bolton. Village Board member Scott Chiples, Clerk-Kent Hatlestad, Village Lead Operator-Mike Young, Intern Piper Hatlestad also present.  
Minutes:  Motion Bolton, second Tully to approve minutes from previous meeting.  All aye, motion carried. Appearances: None.
Bills and Vouchers:  Water #3154-3155  $1,012.12.  Sewer #3453-3456  $1232.75  Motion Tully, second Bolton to approve.  All aye, motion carried.

Unfinished Business: 

Discussion on emergency generator install. Hatlestad reported that the pad had been poured and the generator was installed but not operational. Waiting for Xcel Energy to hook it up. No date on when that will be done.

Discussion on sewer rate increase.  Hatlestad reported that the WI DOA had contacted him about the rate increase needed to pay for the Clean Water Fund Loan.  Hatlestad will send the DOA the draft financials (came in the mail today) and work from there.

Discussion on closing CWF loan. Hatlestad reported that the preliminary final budget for the CWF loan is $622,782. Hatlestad has been working with SEH Engineering and the WI DOA to finalize the loan.  River Bank has agreed to extend the note to October when the loan closing with the DNR will take place. A new sewer rate will need to be in place by the loan closing.  Hatlestad is working on the numbers now.

New Business:
Discussion on general maintenance.  Hatlestad reported on a number of projects that should be taken under consideration:

New roof  -  bids will be obtained, Installation of sewer liner on Cottage St., Broadway St. utility replacement  -  use the AARP funds?
Discussion on WRWA Technical Conference. Hatlestad reported that Young, Logslett and himself would like to attend the conference to obtain credits needed for license renewal. Hatlestad would also like to take Piper if she is still doing her internship. 

Discussion on equipment replacement. One lift station pump is in the shop for repair right now, new pump installed. Chlorine pumps should be replaced soon.

Discussion on 2021 financial report. Hatlestad went over the 2nd quarter financials and reported that the utility was right on target for the year. No large unexpected expenses. Will need a sewer rate increase to close the CWF loan.

Discussion on Broadway St. Hatlestad reported that now may be a good time to put the ARP fund received from the federal government to work and replace the water and install sewer on Broadway St. and Oak St.  Makepeace Engineering will be contacted to get a plan together.

Discussion on bill adjustments. Hatlestad will look at bills to be adjusted for not using sewer, only water for projects.
Motion Bolton, second Tully to adjourn at 4:30.  All aye.  Motion carried. Adjournment. Next meeting August 16th.
Unfinished Business:
Discussion on Hwy 35 project.  Hatlestad reported that he was working on closing the Clean Water Fund (CWF) loan. Final cost is looking like $622,782. In order to close the loan the village will be required to raise the sewer rates to make the loan payment. 
Discussion on siren upgrade.  Hatlestad reported that the siren is being worked on and will hopefully be in service by Friday. 

Discussion on lift station generator install. Hatlestad reported that the generator would be put on line August 18th.

New Business:  
Discussion on proposed sewer rate increase. In order to close the CWF loan the village will be required to raise the sewer rates to make the loan payment. Hatlestad reported that following a discussion at the Utility Commission meeting on Monday the village was looking at around a 14-15% sewer rate increase. Final numbers will be brought back at the Sept. 13th board meeting for approval. 
Communications:  None.
License Applications: Operator license – Terry Levendoski, Kelly King, Julie Garbers, Michael Kellogg, Alexis Jones, Billie Renee Kinser. Motion Davis, second Oliver to approve.  All aye, motion carried.
Public Comment: Hatlestad reported that the WI DOA had issued a preliminary population estimate for the village of 830. Hatlestad also reported that the village had received a grade of 3.69 (out of 4) on the latest Stoddard Wastewater Treatment Facility Compliance Maintenance Annual Report (CMAR report.)
Motion Evans, second Davis to adjourn. All aye.  Motion carried.
